
PTO Meeting 

October 7, 2010 

4:35- Meeting Called to Order   President, Mrs. C. 

4:40- Reading of September Minutes  Secretary, Ms W. 

4:45- Treasurer Report    Treasurer, Ms. Y. 

 *Account Balance- $711.00 

4:50- Old Business:    Vice President, Ms. M. 

1.  Membership Drive 
*Send home Membership Forms on Tuesday, October 12th. 

2. Scholastic Book Orders   Mrs. M. 

 *Starting in November, book orders may take 6-8 weeks to be shipped due 
to changes in the shipping policy. 

 

5:00-New Business     Vice President, Ms. M. 

1.  Energy Conservation Essay and Coloring Contest 
*Theme- Nature Around Us 
*Passed out the flyer with information 
*Essays and pictures will be collected at school on October 25th 
*Will confirm a date for awards presentation with Mrs. Cullen 
*Mrs. Morgan will confirm a date to come make a presentation to 
the children with Mrs.Cullen. 
 

2. Fall Festival 

*The Heritage Committee would like to put on a fall festival in 
November for the children.  They would like to partner with the 
PTO and donate the funds made to the PTO account. 

*The festival would be on a Saturday at the gym. 



*The Heritage Committee will meet and work out the details and 
let us know how the PTO can help with this event. 

*A vote was taken to see if we would agree to partner for this 
event and the vote passed. 

3. School Pictures 

 *Mrs. B. asked the PTO to pay for the framing of the Group Photo in the 
library. 

 *She said that the cost of enlarging and framing last year was KW 45,000. 

 *A vote was taken and the vote passed that the PTO would fund this 
project. 

4. Reimbursement for Enlarging and Framing of Group Photo from 2009-2010 

 *Mrs. B. requested reimbursement for the enlarging and framing of last 
year’s group photo. 

*She submitted a receipt last year and was never reimbursed. 

* A vote was taken and passed to reimburse Mrs. B. in the amount of KW 
45,000. 

4. Family Fitness Night 

 *A family fitness night was suggested. 

 *It would take place at the Youth Center Teen room. 

 *Mr. P. indicated that this would be better after Christmas when new 
equipment arrives. 

  

5. Fundraisers 

 *There was some discussions about the possibility of fundraisers. 



 *Ms. W. reminded the PTO that we decided to have a membership drive 
where the families would pay $25 in Lieu of fundraisers. 

 *Mrs. M. indicated that she did not feel we should raise funds unless 
there was a purpose for the fundraiser. 

 *A vote was taken and passed that we will not fund a fundraiser unless a 
specific need arises. 

5:16- Meeting was adjourned    President, Mrs. C. 


